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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 20th October 2015.
     Present



Cllr. H. Boot-Handford     Chairman




Cllr. R. Leithall     
        Chairman of Council



Cllr. M. Benson
        Cllr. R. Piper
                                Cllr. P. Dennis
        



Cllr. B. Lamb



In Attendance   Cllr. S. Hanson, Cllr. S. Munn, Cllr. D. Pengelly
230. Apologies.                   
Apologies were received from Cllr. Maycock due to work.                                   
231. Declaration of Interest.
Cllr. Benson declared an interest in item 14 – briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.
 Cllr. Boot-Handford asked to bring item 13 on the agenda forward
232. Siting of Defibrillator Bere Alston 
Cllr. Hanson with Cllr. Martin and Mrs Dotty King were tasked with finding a suitable location for the Defibrillator.
Design: Philips Powerheart® AED G5 Semi-automatic, in wall-mounted cabinet. Has non-rechargeable battery. UK importer is Cardiac Science. 
Location Considerations:
· Near centre of village (logical for users)
· 240V power supply for cabinet heating (min operating temperature is 0 deg C) and potentially also lighting (at night-time if ambient lighting inadequate)
· Ready vehicle access (stopping/parking, drop-off, turning/quick departure) – collection time is of the essence
· Minimum risk of vandalism (though can possibly set off an alarm when cabinet opened)
· Reasonably inviting/secure area
· Accommodate physical dimensions without obstructions or risk of injury (e.g. reasonably wide footpath)
 Location Options Considered:
	Location
	Near village centre?
	Power supply availability?
	Vehicle access?
	Risk of vandalism?
	Inviting area?
	Physical constraints?

	Pharmacy wall
	Yes
	No
	OK
	Low
	Yes
	No

	Toilet block wall
	OK
	Yes
	OK
	Moderate
	No
	No

	Parish hall wall
	OK
	Yes
	Good
	Higher
	Yes
	No

	Fire station wall
	Fair
	Yes
	Good
	Low
	Yes
	No

	Surgery wall
	Fair
	Yes
	Good
	Higher
	Yes
	No

	Pub wall
	Yes
	Yes 
	Good
	Low
	Yes
	No


Conclusion:
The pub wall (near the bus stop) meets most requirements. Preliminary discussion with managers suggests enthusiastic support, pending approval by site owner. An electricity bill of £10-£20 per year would be acceptable to the local managers (indicates good community spirit). Vehicle stopping space is usually clear (bus stop and yellow lines). The area is well lit (street lamps, enhanced by pub external lights during opening hours) and the pavement is wide enough to allow pedestrians to pass without obstruction.
If the pub owners decline the option, the fire station wall seems the best second choice, pending agreement by Fire Chief.
Next Steps:
Expect preliminary decision by pub owner this week (local managers are on our side and will support).
Either way, take conclusion to Full Council meeting 27th October.
Discussions took place, Cllr. Boot-Handford congratulated Cllr. Hanson on a comprehensive report. Questions were asked about position of box, Cllr. Hanson’s group had envisaged it being on the front of the pub but there is a step back to the right by the bus stop, but owner of the house needs to be spoken to. Also WDBC Planning need to be approached. Cllr. Benson will contact them. Cllr. Lamb asked who would be responsible for the monthly checks. Cllr. Boot-Handford felt the idea would be to hand it over to a village organisation such as BATs
233. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decision can be made on these 
        items.
1) Cllr. Dennis – informed committee that Bere Alston Regeneration Partnership’s AGM is 9th 


 November 7.30 in Council Chamber.
2) Cllr. Benson – watched a coach negotiate its way down from the bottom end of Cornwall 
Street and had to reverse all the way down. On checking, the sign informing drivers 
of the narrow street had gone. Cllr Benson contacted John Doswell and he found 
and replaced the sign the next day. Cllr. Benson spoke with the owner of the house 
on The Close and got the offending branches removed.
2) Cllr. Lamb – asked where the fire alarm test by Council originated. Cllr. Boot-Handford 
explained that the Auditor requested 2 pieces of paper work be produced by this 
Council, one was a Risk Assessment Document and as part of this document one 
action we have to do each month was to test the Fire Alarm.
Cllr. Lamb explained that the Fire Risk Assessment in conjunction with Beregen was 
drawn up by him, and it is the responsibility of Beregen to carry out this test.
Cllr. Boot-Handford explained this is an agenda item for later.
3) Cllr. Boot-Handford – asked about an email from Cllr. Graham Reed stating he had 
received a complaint from a resident whose home is on the Quay at Bere Ferrers about 
the road that runs from highway past their front gate. Is it correct that BFPC are 
responsible for its maintenance? Clerk emailed Cllr. Reed to inform him that we do not 
have any responsibility for road maintenance. Cllr. Benson emailed the parishioner 
explaining that if as he stated it is an un-adopted road then the responsibility is with 
himself and his neighbours.
234. Minutes of the meeting held on the 22nd September and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.
Minute 182 – Clerk has been in touch with Mr. Slaughter regarding the removal of out of date 


information on Council’s website.
Minute 130(80) – Cllr. Boot-Handford asked if the meeting had been set up with Gulworthy yet. 


      Awaiting contact from Gulworthy.
235. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk had emailed the account sheets to the committee members. Cllr. Boot-Handford 
proposed payment in the sum of £5,226-06, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
236.  Financial Statements
The Financial Statements were emailed to the committee members, all except the bank 
reconciliation sheet for September which the Clerk circulated at the meeting.
Cllr. Dennis proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
237. Property Inspection.                                                

An inspection of the Parish Hall was carried out the following items were found;

1) Walls in the hall damp. Cllr. Dennis explained that there is a problem with the heating 
     boiler. It will be serviced on Wednesday. Monitor at next Properties Inspection.
           2) Disability alarm in the disabled toilet tested and working.
3)  Various light bulbs need replacing, Cllr Dennis is in negotiation with the electrician to  
     under take this work.
4) Radiator on park-side of the hall wood rotten and radiator loose. Cllr. Dennis explained    
     that it is the radiator cover that is loose. This work is in hand.

5) Fire Exit sign on doors stage left to play-park is still lit. These doors are not used and 
     light should be turned off.
6) The Fire Exit sign that directs people into the lobby of the new extension. Cllr Lamb 
     asked Cllr. Dennis if this is still recognised as a fire exit as it is directing the public into a 
     locked area. Cllr. Dennis was asked to bring these concerns to the attention of the  
     Trustees.
238. Final acceptance of the following documents – Annual Risk Assessment-                                                                 
        Annual Review of Internal Control.
Cllr. Lamb proposed acceptance of the Annual Review of Effectiveness of Internal Control, seconded by Cllr. Leithall.
Cllr. Boot-Handford explained the relevant changes. Cllr. Lamb wished the wording to be changed to read Annual Audit of Bergen’s fire maintenance log. PAT testing in accordance with Government Guide Lines.
This to be amended for November F. & G.P. and added to the Rolling Programme of Reviews.
239. Workplace Pensions the facts and figures.

The Clerk explained that she had carried out some work on this and has the percentage 
amount payable by Council and our employee, but Council has to choose a Pension 
Provider. The scheme starts at 1% from the employer and employee rising to 8% this being 
made up of 3% from employer and 5% from the employee. 

Cllr. Boot-Handford felt that Cllr’s. Lamb and Leithall look into this as they did the 
employees’ contracts.
The Clerk to write to staff explaining the eventual costs. 
240. Bere Ferrers Toilets and Water Sports.                                                                                                               
The Clerk explained the reason for this item was the day after Water Sports the cleaner took well over two hours cleaning the toilets of mud etc. Cllr. Lamb felt that as a large amount of people were using the toilets perhaps there should be some cleaning sessions organised during the day.
The Clerk stated that Cllr. Musgrave was going to speak to the organisers. Council needs to contact him for any further information.  
241. To discuss the questions put to Bere Alston Recreation Parks from the Charity 
       Commission.

Cllr. Boot-Handford read out the two questions and explained the answers. Discussions 
took place and the following was recommended;
Council confirm that the land on which the two play parks are situated is designated as 
public land. It cannot be sold and it cannot be closed to the public.
Once BARP has installed new equipment, Council will have a responsibility to keep it safe 
and well maintained. This will be undertaken, as it is now, by a monthly safety check and a 
yearly ROSPA inspection.
In the unlikely event that Council has to close either play park for reasons that may occur in the future, BARP will be compensated appropriately.
242. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.
Cllr. Benson stated they are working through various reports and the next meeting will be Wednesday the 4th November. We do have a bit of an issue concerning Devon County Highways and the Traffic Plan. Granville Starkey, myself and John Doswell will be meeting to discuss this.
Champions of the group should have drafted their reports for the next meeting.
243. Correspondence.
1) Mr. Slaughter – wrote to John Sheldon WDBC stating that “ several villagers here in Bere 
Ferrers are angry about the perceived lack of speed in supplying fast broadband; we 
know that BT have installed the fibre cables to the roadside boxes, but now we 
understand that BT have been sacked from the project for being too slow. What if 
anything is being done to connect us poor customers to the fibre.   


Cllr. Sheldon replied BT have not been sacked and the roll-out continues. Only one 
cabinet is connected and live at present (No 2 The Down). Work will be completed 
on all the Cabinets by April 2016. But I expect this to be a lot earlier than 6 months. 
Cabinets can stand for months before they become live, it is frustrating. It depends 
on the state of the network somewhere along the line”.
2) Katherine Rix DCC – Update on progress with the Tuckermarsh Retaining Wall.
           “We were originally hoping to carry out these works before Christmas. After a 
meeting with the contractor. We feel that it would prove disruptive to the local 
landowners to straddle the works either side of Christmas as it is likely the 
carriageway would have to remain closed during the Christmas break in this 
instance. We have decided to commence works on site for this scheme in early 
January. The works are anticipated to take approximately 14 weeks to complete, 
which would put the completion date in April 2016”.
3) Devon Community Resilience Forum.
“The aim of the Forum is to work with communities and individuals to harness local resources and expertise, to help plan how to prepare, respond and recover from events such as flooding. The Forum is also bringing together community representatives and practitioners to consider key resilience issues and provide communities with advice and support. The first event will be on the 10th November 10am to 4pm at Fingle Glen Resort, Tedburn St. Mary, Nr. Exeter”.
4) Kym Astbury- seeking help and information.
“I have an elderly lady who lives locally to me. From time to time she talks a lot about 
the war and her experiences of being evacuated. She has often said that she had 
always hoped of going back to Bere Ferrers/Bere Alston where she was evacuated. I 
was hoping to plan a weekend to take here there. I was hoping to see if there were 
any local contacts e.g. a local museum; older residents etc. that might like to meet 
us”. Cllr. Boot-Handford suggested sending the email on to Trevor Bond also contact 
Jean Sharman.
244. Agenda Items for next meeting.
1. Report back on Workplace Pensions.                   
2. Rolling Programme- General and Financial Risk adoption November.
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.45pm.
Signed this 27th day of October 2015. 
Chairman………………...
